Summary and Recommendations

The CRPP surveyed approximately 553 acres for a proposed wind farm in Umatilla County, Oregon.
No archaeological materials were observed. A traditional use study of the project area is currently being
undertaken. The CRPP recommends cultural resource monitoring of ground disturbing activities, due to
poor visibility, the presence of historic trails, and the presence of cultural resources in adjacent areas.
Other types of historic properties, including those of religious and cultural significance to the CTUIR,
have not been assessed as part of this report. If artifacts or features are observed during ground-disturbing
events, work must cease in that area until qualified cultural resource personnel assess the find in
consultation with the SHPO and the affected tribes. If ancestral remains are inadvertently discovered,
work in the area must cease, the area must be secured, and the CRPP and law enforcement officials must
be contacted immediately.
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